
Unit 191 Board Meeting 

March 19, 2018 – Triangle Bridge 

 

Present:   Carole Crotty, Nancy Crow , Suzie Goldberg, Joyce Jenzano, Jane Kiernan, Deanna Larus, Chris 
Moll, Mariee Walton, Phylliss Woody   Absent:  Ed Fuller, Hugon Karwowski, John Schachte 

Vice-president Larus called the meeting to order at 4:15 PM. 

Secretary’s report:  Minutes of the February 2018 meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s report:   Treasurer Goldberg reported that we currently have $16,480.24 in our bank 
account and a Certificate of Deposit for $12,500. 

Old Business: 

• Ace of Clubs and Mini-McKinney awards – Ace of Clubs certificates and Mini-McKinney medals 
will be presented to the winners the week of March 26, 2018 on Monday at The Bridge Academy 
and on Tuesday at Triangle Bridge. 

• Spring sectional – Attendance was down from last year’s Spring Sectional perhaps because of 
the Williamsburg Regional Tournament being held the week following the Sectional weekend.  A 
question was raised as to whether having a mid-flight game might increase the attendance at 
the open game.  Chris Moll felt that this would not make a significant difference.   

• Free plays – There was some question about other clubs in our Unit honoring the free plays won 
at our Unit sectionals.  Chris Moll volunteered to draft a memo regarding the free play policy 
which will be distributed to all the clubs within Unit 191. 

Membership Report:  Deanna Larus reported that, as of the end of February, Unit membership was 611.  

Next Meeting:   April 9, 2018 – Bridge Academy 

Adjournment:   Motion moved by Deanna Larus, seconded and approved. 

Respectfully submitted by Carole Crotty, Secretary 


